
                                   Oakwood Park Association, Inc. 
 
 
            September 14, 2021 
 

Mayor Finch and Members of South Huron Council 
Municipality of South Huron 
322 Main Street South 
Exeter ON N0M 1S6 
 
Dear Mayor Finch and Members of the Council of South Huron, 
 
Oakwood Park Association, Inc. is grateful and appreciative of the due consideration given by Council to 
the matter of the proposed Tridon Development, and Council’s decision to defer the matter to the 
Committee of the Whole for a more thorough consideration.   
 
This news was greeted with support and with relief, as the proposed development is causing significant 
concern and is enormously significant for this part of South Huron, not only because it does not conform 
to the Municipality’s own Official Plan, but it would forever change the character of this cottage and 
recreational community.  We are deeply concerned about sufficient due diligence on the need for, and 
viability of, such a development, which does not have the infrastructure or services to support it.  We 
are also keenly aware that those of us currently residing and recreating in the area would be, in future, 
faced with increased costs, traffic, frustration, and the loss of the very reason we are here.  
 
Once again, thank you for your effort and consideration and we support you in your further well 
researched deliberations.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
 

 
Bob Schram 
President Oakwood Park Association Inc. 
 
on behalf of Oakwood Board of Directors 
Nancy Dubois 
Dave Ross 
Nancy Joyal 
Roger Wallis 
Duncan Stauth 
Anne Hughes 
Marc Johnstone 
Phil McNamee 

 
Cc:    
The County representatives 
Lisa Thompson, MPP Huron Bruce 
The Honourable Caroline Mulroney, Minister of Transportation 
The Honourable David Piccini, Minister of the Environment 
Other citizen groups in the area 


